MINUTES OF IRVINE ATHLETIC CLUB meeting held on 2/03/10

present:
J. McGarry





apologies:
J. Sneddon



A. Rennie







E. McGarry



M. Flinn



B. Craig



F. Dowell



R. Cheyne

Treasurer's report

Mike issued copies of a report which he had prepared giving details of income and expenditure during the year. It was agreed that the club would provide a subsidy of £200 for the trip to the British Masters XC Championships to be held in Belfast on 13th March – 8 members are going.

Irvine AC laptop

The club laptop has now been returned and passed to Tony McKnight who is taking over responsibility for the club website. Information, including photographs, can be emailed to

tony_mcknight@hotmail.com. It was agreed that club minutes will be published on the website in future with the exception of restricted financial information.

AHCA Cross-country Championship – men's senior trophy

It was noted that the issue of the missing trophy had not yet been resolved

Athletic Club AGM – Sunday 21st March

Notices have been posted in the club informing members of the AGM and it was agreed that the format would be the same as previous year's with reports being provided by the President, Secretary, Treasurer, Membership Secretary, Captain and Young Athletes' Coach.

Young Athletes and the Ayrshire track league team

John McGarry was congratulated on regenerating a viable YA group at the club and discussion took place on providing competitive opportunities for them. Ron Cheyne reported that AHCA was requesting that Irvine make a contribution of £100 towards the funding of the Ayrshire league team. After discussion it was agreed that Irvine should make the payment to ensure that an opportunity to compete in the track league remained open for Irvine young athletes.

AHCA coaching skills courses

It was noted that a number of courses targeted at coaching of field events are being organised. There is no cost for attending these courses but the club will also fund the cost of any member wishing to become an accredited coach through SAL.

Measurement of Irvine road race courses

Andy reported that some controversy had arisen about the Marymass 10k course with at least one male and one female athlete being refused 'power of 10' awards because the course has been deemed to be short. Scottish Athletics has agreed to fund measurement of the course (and probably the 5mile route as well) and Andy is arranging this with an official course measurer.

Achievements in February 2010

Andy Rennie and Jim White both finished 4th in their age categories at the Scottish Masters XC at Forres. In the National XC held at Falkirk Irvine had 3 runners in the first 100 (J. Findlay-59, 

P. Cullinane-81, A. Allardyce- 95) with the team finishing a creditable 15th.

